
RECOMMENDATION REPORT 

Executive Engineer , Water Resource Depart1ment , Lower Pennaiyar Basin Division, 

Villupuram district uploaded proposal under section 2 Forest (Conservation) ACT, 1980 for 
diversion of a total area of 0.186 ha of forest land in T.Edaiyar RF (0.049 Ha), 

Thiruvennainallur RL (0.034 Ha), Iruvelpattu RF (0.103 Ha) of Ulunthurpet Range of 

Villupuram Forest Division vide Online proposal No. FP/TN/IRRIG/S1078/2020. 

I have Inspected the location for diversion of a total area of 0.186 ha of forest land in 

I. Edaivar RF (0.049 Ha), Thiruvennainallur RL (0.034 Ha), Iruvelpattu RF (0.103 Ha) of 

Ulunthurpet Forest Range for proposed for Reconstruction of dilapidated Head Sluice, bed 
dam, Retaining wall and culvert in Malatar Channel at 12 locations in Uiunthurpet taluk in 

Villupuram district on 01.03.2023 and 17.05.2023 along with Executive Engineer, Water 

Resource Department, Lower Pennaiyar Basin Division, Villupuram with Field staffs of PWD 
and Forest Range Officer and staffs of Ulunthurpet range. The proposal for diversion of 

0.186 ha of forest land located in Malattar river bed, covers T.Edaiyar RF (0.049 Ha), 

Thiruvennainallur RL (0.034 Ha), Iruvelpattu RF (0.103 Ha) and are series of structure falling 

in the river course and the same is an irigation project which includes construction and 

reconstruction of structures and the total area for which diversion is sought is only .186 Ha. 

It is a government project and Construction and reconstruction works of dilapidated 

Head Sluice, Bed Dam, Retaining wall and culvert in Malattar Channel across Malattar River 

bed Forest area will fulfill the water supply to tanks in Tirukoilur and Villupuram taluks of 

Villupuram District. Since water supply is basic need to the Public this project is considered as 
essential. 

Distrigr forest Officer 

Vilappuram Forest Division 

Viluppuram 
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